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SUNDAY 27th AUGUST 2017 

SSBOCSSBOC    
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETINGANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

LUNCH FROM12.00 NOON LUNCH FROM12.00 NOON  
MEETING 1.30 pmMEETING 1.30 pm 

AGENDA 

Minutes of previous AGM 
Matters arising from previous meeting 
President’s Report 
Treasurer’s Report 
Election of Office Bearers 
Executive Committee 

President 
Vice President 
Treasurer 
Secretary 
General Committee Members – 6 positions 
 

General Business 

Please notify in writing to the Secretary any items to be added to the agenda by 20TH August 2017 

Secretary - P.O.Box 237 Pakenham, Vic. 3180 

  Email – info.ssboc@gmail.com   

CURRENT COMMITTEE. 
PRESIDENT – JON HELMORE 
VICE PRESIDENT – GRAEME ROWLEY 
TREASURER – BERNIE CARNE 
SECRETARY – NEIL WILLIAMS 
GENERAL COMMITTEE – STACI COX 
                                             MEL PALMER 
                                             MURRAY BOWRA 
                                             LEIGH THOMAS 
                                             ALISON STAAVE – FISCHER 
                                             NEIL SMITH 
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SSBOC NEWSLETTER—JULY 2017 

SSBOC MAJOR SPONSOR 

Our mission is to gather together Owners and Families of Seacraft, Syndicate Rivercraft or like timber vessels to use enjoy and 
preserve these craft in an organized safe group environment as defined by rules. 

NEWSLETTER PROUDLY SPONSORED BY SEMA 

S E A C R A F T  S Y N D I C A T E  B O A T  O W N E R S  C L U B  

mailto:info.ssboc@gmail.com
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SSBOC NEWSLETTER         May - 2017 

S E A C R A F T  S Y N D I C A T E  B O A T  O W N E R S  C L U B  

Presidents Report July 2017 
Hi, 

What a sensational presentation night!  

A room full of winners! So many awards and so many smiles – a great way to wind up what has been both a 
busy and a fun season for the SSBOC. 

Thanks to all the organisers, helpers, sponsors and generous prize donors that not only made it a great night, 
but made our whole season a success! 

Special congratulations to Chris Boyle for being awarded his life membership. This is a very hard thing to 
achieve – and the right acknowledgement of his many years of dedicated service to our club – thanks Chris 
from all of us. 

The new season will be on us before we know it, with our next regatta at Carrum in December. Who will be ski-
ing better? Who will be faster than last season? Who is having a go for the first time? Who will (or won’t) actu-
ally get their act together on the day? 

Come to Carrum and find out! 

Looking back at the seasons Carrum & Mulwala results there were plenty of very close times across so many 
events; I don’t think anyone is going into next season feeling safe!  

Next up is our Annual General Meeting on August 27th. Please put it in your calendar to be there so you can 
have your say and have your vote on the appointment of the committee for the coming year. Come for lunch, 
catch up with other members and be part of it.  

See you there, 

Regards, 

Jon Helmore. 

Hooray!!  SSBOC is now online!! 

All membership renewals for the 2017/2018 financial year have been emailed or posted based on the information 
on your 2016/2017 application form. 

If you have not received your renewal please contact us via email on info.ssboc@gmail.com and we will forward 
it to you. 

If you were a member prior to the 2016/2017 financial year and would like to renew your membership, please 
complete the Application Form on our website www.ssboc.com.au  and send via email or post and we will forward 
your renewal invoice for payment.    
Please also forward a current copy of your Nautilus Insurance Policy if you wish to participate in Regattas. 
 
Please advise us via email of any changes to your details and please don't hesitate to call Jon Helmore on 0418 345 
875 if you have any queries. 
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27TH AUGUST                             AGM                                          CONFIRMED 

10TH DECEMBER              CARRUM REGATTA          TO BE CONFIRMED 

20TH & 21ST JANUARY   WILLS BEND                                   CONFIRMED 

4TH MARCH                        CARRUM REGATTA          TO BE CONFIRMED 

7TH & 8TH APRIL               MULWALA REGATTA                   CONFIRMED 

MAKE SURE YOU MARK THESE DATES IN YOUR CALENDER. WE ARE 

STILL AWAITING FINAL CONFIRMATION FROM PARKS VIC. ON THE 

CARRUM DATES, BUT WE ARE LED TO BELIEVE THEY SHOULD BE 

RIGHT. 

SSBOC 

HONOUR BOARD 

LIFE MEMBERS 
CHARLIE TULL 

PETER ADCOCK 

GORDON JOHNSTON 

BERYL JOHNSTON 

 

JOHN COFFEY 

ALLEN JONES 

LEN RETALLICK 

LAURIE GLASS 

JEFF TULL 

NOEL PALMER 

TONY GLASS 

NEVILLE BLAKE 

CHRIS BOYLE 

PRESIDENTS 
83-84 LEN RETALLICK 

84-85 RON WILLIAMS 

85-86 DOUG DATSUN 

86-88 BOB ULHORN 

88-89 RICKY DENNIS 

89-90GRAHAM RICHARDSON 

90-91 ALISTAIR MacLEAN 

 

91-93 ALLEN JONES 

93-94 LAURIE GLASS 

94-96 ANTHONYJONES 

96-97 ALLEN JONES 

97-98 NEVILLE BLAKE 

98-99 ANTHONY JONES 

99-00 GREG WRIGHT 

00-02 TONY GLASS 

02-05 GREG SMITH 

05-07 TONY GLASS 

07-09 KEVIN GRECH 

09-12 TREVOR CLANCY 

12-14 NEIL WILLIAMS 

14-16 CHRIS BOYLE 

16-17 JON HELMORE 
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FAMILY MARATHON 

MOST IMPROVED 

SKIER 
JOHN COFFEY MEMORIAL 

FAKE SMILE! 

UNDER 16 BOYS UNDER 6 BOYS UNDER 8 GIRLS 

LADIES CHOICE & 

BEST PRESENTED 31—40 
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SSBOC EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 2016 / 2017 

      President:            JON HELMORE    j_helmore@bigpond.com  ..0418 345 875           

Vice President:   GRAEME ROWLEY    …………………………………….0427 451 396    

      Treasurer:            BERNIE CARNE      ………………………………………… 0419 332 768              

Secretary:          NEIL WILLIAMS ……………………………….......………0412 853 798 

GENERAL COMMITTEE 
Leigh Thomas – Staci Cox – Mel Palmer – 

Murray Bowra – Neil Smith – Alison Staave Fischer 

CLERKS OF COURSE 
Graeme Rowley – Tony Glass 

info.ssboc@gmail.com 

 

mailto:j_helmore@bigpond.com
mailto:info.ssboc@gmail.com
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Made by H. Foster in 1963, “Holeshot” is a 14’1, Seacraft 140.
 

 

 

 

 

The first ever owners of Holeshot were a family called the Kramers who bought 
Holeshot brand new in 1963. They were big into motor cross riding and named her 
Holeshot, which is a term of being ‘First out of the gate’. 

The second owner was Morry Platt, who owned her for 4-5 years. 

The third owner was a man named Gavin Moore, who bought her when he was 19 
years old. Coffo built him a motor and raced it in the VSTC around 1990, towing a 
young man named Adam Carne, against the likes of the Rowley’s and Drag On. And 
won the Little Stock Class that year. 

We bought Holeshot from Gavin Moore in 2012, before our other boat Muddy Waters 
was about to be given a makeover. Gavin had owned Holeshot for approximately 25 
years prior. 
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Congratulations Jordana on winning 

this year’s Best Junior Boat Profile. 

UNDER 14 BOYS 

UNDER 12 GIRLS 
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Daniel Healey was the lucky recipient of the Hard Luck Award for this 

year. Thankfully there weren’t any hard luck stories relating to boats 

so the Trophy was given to Daniel . He nearly tipped Another Ratbag 

over in the Boat a Kana, he missed his start in the Ski Time Trials and 

while he was drowning his sorrow’s on Sunday Night, he was chal-

lenged to a Sculling Comp with Georgia Tomas and you can guess 

how that ended.  

Georgia was  more than happy to present Daniel with the Trophy.  In 

Daniel’s defence, this girl 

is a machine, if any other 

blokes want to take the 

challenge, I know where 

my money would be. HARD LUCK AWARD 

6 CYL. BAREFOOT 
PARENT SIBBLING 

WOMENS 6 CYL. 

MULTI CARB SKI 

WOMENS 6 CYL. 

SINGLE CARB SKI. UNDER 10 BOYS. 
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We first saw Holeshot on Ebay that 
was advertised in Sunbury, which 
seemed like way too far to travel just 
for a boat. But we’re glad we did, 
getting Holeshot was the best decision 
we ever made. We even held a shed 
party where we sat in both boats and 
just had a great time. A kind of  
‘christening’ in a way. 

Andy McLean was selling his motor-
bike a while back and the guy that 
came around to pick it up saw Daddy-
O, laughed and said, “My mate used 
to have one of those years ago. We 
flipped it up on the Murray.” When 
Andy asked the man what the name of 
it was, he responded, “Its name was 
Holeshot.” 

We later talked to Gavin to which he 
replied, “Yes, that’s true, but actually 
we barrel rolled her, she flipped com-
pletely over throwing me and a mate 
of mine out, before landing right way 
up. Me in the water, steering wheel in 
my hand.” 

Engine: Holeshot had the original mo-
tor (179 Holden Weber side draft and 
Wade 140 cam, motor was set up by 
Coffo and Gavin More) for years, be-
fore getting a new motor (202 Holden) 
mid last year in 2016. 
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Well another boating season has come to an end with the SSBOC Presentation Dinner at Oasis Camp in Chilly Mt 

Evelyn.  We had our biggest turnout in many years with 120 people coming along to enjoy all the fun the evening 

had to offer. There were prizes for everyone attending, some good and some not quite as good, but hey, some-

thing for nothing is always a bonus. 

This year was a special year with the awarding of a Life Membership to a very deserving member of our Club. 

Congratulations Chris Boyle on being named our most recent Life Member, your tireless work over many years 

on the Committee has helped make this Club, the best  Boat Club around.  

I was very honoured to receive the Clint Middleton Award for Most Committed Club Member.  This is a very spe-

cial Trophy, when you look at the names appearing on the trophy before me, I feel very privileged  to be named 

among them. 

Noel Palmer’s Trophy for MOST IMPROVED SKIER was won by Jake Clancy.  Jake thoroughly deserved this  
award, there is nothing this Kid can’t do on water, he is a very talented Skier, which isn’t that surprizing when 
you look at the Blood Lines, he was never going to be ordinary. 

The COFFO AWARD for this year was awarded to Stan Haritou with Didgeridoo, congratulation’s Stan. 

The HARD LUCK AWARD was awarded to Daniel Healey. 

The JOHN COFFEY MEMORIAL TROPHY for fastest 6 Cylinder is once again in the Rowley’s hands with DRAG ON. 

Big thanks to Mel, Staci & Bernie for doing such a great job with the Chooklotto, well done ladies, it was a lot of 
fun with some great prize’s won by all. Congratulation’s to Zahli Williams on winning the major prize, an accom-
modation Voucher from Mulwala Ski Club for 2 nights in one of their Luxury Apartments. I wonder if Mum will 
get a look in or will it be a weekend for Zahli and her girlfriends. 

Well done to all who helped organize the night, special mention to Mel Boyle who looked after all the bookings 
and room allocation and much more. 

See you all soon, Neil Williams 
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WOMENS 

6 CYL. BOAT A KANE 
MENS  

V6/V8 BOAT A KANA 

WOMENS  

V6/V8 BOAT A KANA 

WOMENS  

6 CYL. BOAT TIME TRIALS SUPER VETERANS 

JUNIOR 

BOAT A KANA 

VETERAN WOMENS 

(PLUS CRAZY DAUGHTER) 


